

Passenger Advisory

PASSENGER UPDATE – MARCH 30TH, 2007 TRAIN DELAYS DUE TO TRACK MAINTENANCE/SLIDE

Please accept our sincere apologies for the recent delays on West Coast Express.

Canadian Pacific Railway has been undertaking a major track upgrade in the area from Waterfront to Port Coquitlam. The effect for customers may mean delays of about 5 -10 minutes. This work on the south track is regular maintenance, required to keep the track to a standard that allows us to safely achieve passenger train speeds.

CP advises us, that the track maintenance program should be completed in approximately two more weeks, barring any difficulties.

In addition, due to the excessive rainfall in recent weeks, we experienced a mudslide on the track near Port Haney Station. This required all trains operating in that area to travel at reduced speeds as a safety precaution. This has meant delays of up to 5 minutes between Maple Meadows and Mission. This situation has now been resolved and trains will resume regular speeds effective immediately between Maple Meadows and Mission.

The safety of our passengers is always of utmost concern, and we thank you again for your patience and understanding.



